SABE Board Meeting

Phoenix, Arizona
Day 1
January 29-30, 2016

Attendance by Executive Officers
Tia Nelis     - President  -(Illinois)
Chaqueta Stuckey   - Secretary (South Carolina)
Darren Morris  - Sergeant At Arms   (Alabama)
Ryan Duncanwood – Treasurer   (California)

Board Members   - Present
John Britton		(Arizona)
Jason Billehus	(Montana)
Gary Rubin		(New Jersey)
Teresa Coleman	(Georgia)
Dee Banta		(Oklahoma)
Vicki Wray		(Colorado)
Anne Fracht		(Massachusetts)
Eric McVay		(Maine)
Carrie Varner	(Minnesota)

Support and Allies Present:  Julianna Huerena, Glenda Hyman-Singletary, Heidi Haines, Vicki Turnage, Essie Pederson, Nancy Ward, Bernard Baker, Charlotte Glover, Teresa Moore, Shakeadra Hines.

Absent:  Kathy Enfield, Richard Enfield, Darlene Enfield, Joan Schiele, James Meadours, Max Barrows, Karen Topper, Amria Rasheed.   

Tia welcomed everyone to the meeting and reviewed the agenda with members.  She gave house rules for committee work.  Members greeted and introduced Heidi Haines.  


Disability Policy Seminar
Tia reminded members about funds that AFP gave as a gift to SABE.  These funds will be used to support members who will attend the Policy Seminar.  SABE will be given 10 registration slots.  The Seminar is scheduled for April 10-13, 2016.  The policy seminar hotel is pricey.  Most members will stay at the Hampton Inn Silver Springs.  

[image: ]
Greetings to Heidi Haines (new National Advisor – Colorado)
All members introduced themselves.

CCD-Consortium for Citizens with Disability
Tia shared work that is being done with the Consortium for Citizens with Disability.  They are working on legislation, policy, family supports/disability issues, employment, and autism.  Members were asked to voice their thoughts on what issue SABE should consider working on a specific committee.  The members decided on family supports/disability issues.  SABE will evaluate the progress and determine if it is the best fit.

[image: ]

AIDD
Tia announced that Sharon Lewis has resigned.  Bob Williams has taken Mrs. Lewis’s place.  AIDD is considering a proposal for a Center on Self Advocacy.  SABE would like to be very involved.

[image: ]

[image: ]
Membership
Essie Pederson has volunteered to help support SABE with tracking members.  The executive committee along with Essie will evaluate the survey information to be able to reach out to members.
Members were encouraged to keep the SABE directory updated with current addresses and phone numbers.  Members were asked to also provide contact information on state groups.


[image: ]Partnerships
Tia explained to members that when other organizations ask for SABE’s involvement, there needs to be a form that evaluates the benefits for SABE.  SABE needs to know what they are responsible for and what are the expectations.  Members that that decide to be a part of projects will be evaluated on their activity.  SABE members need to make sure that there is enough support in order to show level of commitment to projects.  By having the form in place, it will help SABE determine what is most important for organization.  SABE has to make sure that SABE does not lose identity when it is a shared partnership.  For example, when you work on a project, both project names will need to be on the project. 
Coleman Institute Conference

[image: ]

The Coleman Institute does a lot on technology.  Kathy and Tia are on the advisory board.  They will present on SABE along with Heidi.  They will present on getting people interested on recruitment.   



[image: ]
National Society of Down’s syndrome
The National Society on Down ’s syndrome will be in DC during the Policy Seminar.  SABE will attend a meeting to give them information on Voting.  SABE would like to build a stronger relationship with NSDS.  We hope to get them involved with some of our projects.  NSDS has a lot of resources that could benefit SABE.  



[image: ]OCSS
OCSS will be having a number of webinars coming up in the near future.  Tia encouraged members to participate.  




Vote Project
There will be new booklets that will be passed out on results of surveys. 


[image: ]



Call with Julia Kenny – ANTHEM PROJECT
Anthem wants to pay for 28 members to join SABE.  SABE has to agreed to a membership fee of $35.00.  Anthem is a private managed care entity.  They are buying membership from ASAN and TASH.    The benefits will help SABE with membership.  This is project is only for the state of Iowa at this time.  Excellent opportunity!      
[image: ]








Own your organization.  Step up and speak out. When we stand together  as group, we can make things happen.  We are passionate about Self-Advocacy.  We have to fight and show others that we believe, when others don’t believe in us.  Members were reminded when Senator Harkin wore the CRPD t-shirt, The Just Do It Statement and other impacting experiences.  Sometimes we have to stand alone, but that is all right.  Eric McVay shared about how important advocacy is.  As members, we know what SABE represents.  Share what you are doing in SABE.  SABE has to know what we are working on as an organization.  SABE has to be on the same page.  
[image: ]

We are excited when we are together, but members are encouraged to share and report on SABE.  Join SABE and tell people from your heart the value and beliefs of SABE.  We have to fight for what we believe in.  The members were asked whose organization is SABE.  Members got fired up behind this discussion.  Vicki Wray told members to go out and talk to members. Vicki has a prepared presentation that helps her spread the word.  Tia said members need to make sure that people know SABE.  We have to spread the word and make sure that we make a difference.  We have to keep our commitment alive and keep other educated.  Even if we only get one person, we can make it happen to get other involved.  We have to stand up and have our voices heard.  Tia told member she is proud of their work but voices have to louder.  Ann Frecht shared that they have a new tab on website that talks about SABE in Massachusetts. Gary Rubin just recently received an award for his work in New Jersey.   Make your work count.  We need to use people power to make it work and count.  Chaqueta Stuckey shared that some people are afraid to speak in South Carolina.  She told members not to back down because it shows signs of weakness.  Chaqueta encouraged people to stand up and get someone to go with you.  Ryan Ducanwood shared that he recently got elected to his state board in California.  More people will want to join us if our voice is heard.  We must fight for our national organization to stay alive.  Keep people excited and celebrate SABE.  Keep the movement alive. 

OCSS Report by Chaqueta Stuckey/Vicki Turnage


[image: ]

Our Community Standing Strong Grant Report January 29, 2016:
Update:
 [image: C:\Users\ADM01\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\Y60YF16C\YouTube-1[1].png]	Vlog Series:
41 Videos- 2 Added since October, 7 Additional Vlogs scheduled to be added by end of February- 1036 Views https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLHe4SX3HJvyt8jUw4e5BzvfquH-2M1rXg
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OCSS Advisory Committee and OCSS Staff working on Sustainability Plan.
October 10-11, 2016 Decatur, Georgia
Committee to meet for the remainder of day.
PR
Finance
Grassroots
Policy
Legislative
By-Laws

Meeting reconvenes on January 30, 2016 at 9:00 am Day 2

Kathy Enfield and Richard Enfield joined meeting by phone call 

Policy Report by:    
(Vicki Wray, Bernard Baker, and Gary Rubin) 

[image: ]They placed emphasis on explaining what information stays with SABE.  When SABE says this information does not go out of SABE, it stays.   The mutual understanding agreement is under draft form.  The committee suggested using a stick to signal when there is a question from someone so that no one is overlooked. Eric McVay made the motion to accept the policy committee report.  Darren Morris seconded the motion.  Motion was passed with group vote.


Grassroots Report by:  
Darren Morris, Jason Billehus, Teresa Coleman, and Ann Fracht

The committee reported on how they are trying to reach out to states on self advocacy group and getting people interested in joining SABE.  They did a role play on what to say when communicating to  others about SABE.  They will provide formal strip at the next meeting.  Chaqueta Stuckey made the motion to accept the grassroots report.  Gary Rubin seconded the motion.  The group voted unanimously.
Grassroots Committee Report
Members present:
Darrin Morris – chairman
Teresa Coleman co-chairman
Ann Fracht
Jason Billenhaus
Shakeadra Hines-support
Glenda Hyman-support 

What’s Happening with starting self advocate groups and spreading the word on joining SABE
· Increased communication through technology (group list on computer)  getting updated contact information.  
· Developed a relationship with IT (Computer) staff to support with communication
· The northwest reports that Montana, Idaho, Oregon, Washington and Alaska has been contacted.
· Training in place that educates people about SABE for northeast
· Working with NEAT to promote groups.  
· Northeast has more self advocates groups in place that are active.
· Emails have been sent for communication to states in northeast
· Board books have a new section that includes a tab for SABE to help promote SABE organization
· Flyer forwarded to Georgia, SC, TN
· People First of Atlanta have mentioned SABE on website  
· Alabama continues to have strong self-advocate groups throughout the state.  Youth movement is strong in employment
Action:
Grassroots will contact 3 new states for developing groups, SABE recruitment
Develop a script to help committee members on how to share information about SABE
Jason:  California, Wyoming, Nevada
Darrin:  Louisiana, Texas, and Arkansas
Ann:  Ohio, Indiana, and Michigan
Theresa:  Kentucky, West Virginia, and Virginia
  
Finance Committee Report by: 
(See report in attachment)
Ryan Duncanwood, Vicki Hicks Turnage, Darrel Burton, and Mike Smith  
    
Travel Expense recommendations reviewed.  Some members share travel expenses to reduce cost.  This policy will clarify when SABE will assist with shared expenses.  SABE will expect members to pay the advance payment out within 60 days.  If the member does not show up and give the notification to room coordinator or roommate, the person is responsible for giving a 5-day notice.  Examples of emergency in death in family, medical emergency.   Gary made the motion to accept the Finance report.  John Britton seconded the motion.  Motion was passed with group vote.   

[image: ]

Finance Committee Report

1/30/16 Attending Ryan Duncanwood, Darrell Burton, Vicki Hicks Turnage, Mike Smith

	[image: C:\Users\ADM01\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\FUE1ZU4H\8fed2c10e30b36ea57e807bcf8d4c7ed[1].jpg]Bank Statements and Financial Statements:

	Committee reviewed financial statements from October 1, 2015- December 31, 2015.  See attached graphs.   In addition, the committee reviewed detailed revenues and expenditures for SABE, Project Vote and Our Community Standing Strong and recommended adjustments to Darrell Burton, Financial Advisor. Adjustments included recoding of some expenses to the correct class, addition of a class for the U of Massachusetts Employment Grant, accrual of OCSS grant expenses.  
	
During the review of accounts receivable the Committee also recommended that Darrell Burton follow up with the University of Minnesota regarding invoices for the self-advocacy grant.
	
	Committee also reviewed Chase Bank Statements from July 1, 2015-December 31, 2015. 
	
	[image: C:\Users\SWI\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\V4HKE0CH\agenda[1].jpg]Miscellaneous:
	Darrell will check to determine if additional fees are due to maintain our incorporation status as a 501 C-3.
1099’s will be issued by January 31, 2016 to subcontractors that are not non-profits or state entities.
Travel and Hotel Policy: Attached for review.

[image: C:\Users\ADM01\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\943LKUJ8\telephone[1].png][image: C:\Users\ADM01\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\Y60YF16C\magephone[1].jpg]Citrix
The committee noted that SABE is paying $10,785 for telephone
And teleconferences. If we changed our contract with Citrix to 
Eliminate the 1-800 features and had people pay for their own air
Time, these fees could be cut by at least 65%. It was pointed out
The majority of people have unlimited long distance on their desktop
Phones and cell phones. Tech Soup Account has been set up. We are still working with Citrix regarding a rate reduction.

The Finance Committee requests board approval of the following:
· [image: C:\Users\ADM01\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\943LKUJ8\0253b815fe1fa666aeb712986287ed81[1].jpg]
· Finance report


Notes by:
Vicki Hicks Turnage



	

July 2015-Sep 2015 
	

	
	 Expense 

	 Business expenses 
	              599 

	 Accounting fees 
	           1,880 

	 Outside contract services 
	         37,980 

	 Information and technology 
	                77 

	 Operations 
	           1,454 

	 Other costs 
	                12 

	 Travel and meetings 
	           9,168 

	 Total 
	        51,170 
















	SABE 
	
	

	 Financial report 
	
	

	 July 2015-Dec 2015 
	
	

	
	 Revenue 
	 Expense 

	 Project Vote 
	         43,463 
	         41,079 

	 UofM Employment 
	         10,000 
	              750 

	 Our Community Standing 
	         60,322 
	         56,979 

	 Technology Handbook 
	                  - 
	                  - 

	 SABE 
	         11,262 
	           7,694 

	 Total  
	            125,047 
	            106,502 









 



Legislative Committee Report by: [image: ]
Eric McVay and Kathy Enfield by phone  

Gave information on Disability Policy Seminar.  Need to decide who is going to present at the advocacy breakfast.  



PR Committee Report by:
Carrie Varner, Chaqueta Stuckey, John Britton, Dee Banta

The spring and fall newsletters will be ready and distributed at the policy seminar.   The newsletter will need to be delivered to Policy Seminar by April 6th to the Arc office.  They produced some videos on what self-advocacy means to you.  They are also working hard on the webpage.   They want someone from the grassroots committee to record the poem that was done by the Jeff Ridgeway.  Darren Morris agreed to read the poem to transition into video.  Members are encouraged to visit the website and visit facebook with responses.  Website and facebook needs as much traffic as possible.  Jason Billehus made the motion to accept the PR committee report.  Eric McVay seconded the motion.  The motion passed by group vote.  












Voter Project Committee Report by:
Nancy Ward, Dee Banta, Teresa Moore, and Essie Pederson

National Disability Rights Network and approved and signed contract.  They discussed their training program impact.  They will be asking SABE to take part the survey which will be an impact.  The voter project shared the vote survey election report results.  Members can find this report on the website.  Members were encouraged to do this survey after the elections so that information can be collected. The goal is to get 1000 surveys back from each state. This gives SABE visibility and a connection to the voting system.  
[image: ]
The surveys are valuable and most important.  This will give the community a better understanding of voters with disabilities.  This project will help get ally support in all states.  They have 24 people on their advisory committee.  This information needs to go to the President of U.S so that he understands the importance of voting for people with disabilities.  Letters when to the state P&A’s.  The survey needs to be shared and followed up with self-advocates.  There have been limited responses from self-advocates.  Voter project is making things better for people.  It makes our country stronger. Have a passion for voting.  We do not want to be considered a “low density-voting group.”  Voter Project wants to influence that “low density voting group” terminology.   Everyone is encouraged to talk with P & A and how they are partnering with self advocates input with voting.  Idaho and New Hampshire are committed states participating in 2016.  There are (3) more states needed to fill the slots for voter project vacancies.  They would like to advertise self-advocacy jobs on website, ensuring ADA compliant in job description when advertising.  The voter project is the longest standing project that SABE has had with (3) pioneering board members (Nancy Ward, Tia Nelis, and Teresa Moore) who started since the beginning of the project. 

Carrie Varner made a motion to accept the job advertisement for ADA compliance on website.  Jason Billenhaus seconded the motion.  The motion was passed by the group.


Membership Report reported by:
Tia Nelis and Essie Pederson 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Since there is not a conference for 2016, members need to have communication of their membership status.  The letter regarding status of national conference to be forwarded to states have been updated. It details to be forwarded to states have been updated.  It details to members how not having a conference will affect their membership and encourage states to have regional meetings.  At the regional meeting:  talk about SABE history, mission, goals, and what SABE is doing as well as the regional representative’s role.  Get input from your state on what they would like to see the national organization working on.  There should be emphasis placed on building stronger regions.  Members were encouraged to report to their states and back to SABE on state status.  The board of directors approved the letter unanimously.    
   

Employment Project Report by:
Jason Billehus, Eric McVay, John Britton, Juliana Huerena  
Allison Hall with the Institute for Community Inclusion is in partnership with SABE Employment Project

[image: ]

Committee presented a special presentation on “The Truth Comes From Us:  Supporting Workers with Developmental Disabilities.”  Personal quotes and stories were shared.   
Allison shared about the partnership and the intentions of the white paper presentation.  

		[image: ]


		[image: ]
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RRTC – January 2016 Report
Work is completed by 4 board members: Max Barrows, Jason Billehus, John Britton and Eric McVay and 2 allies Juliana Huerena and Karen Topper.
We meet at least twice a month:
· Once just with our team and the liaison from ICI
· Once with all the RRTC grant partners.
Max Barrows co-presented with RRTC staff at the AUCD conference in Washington DC in November 2015.
Our work has been to write a white paper about employment support professionals. 
· John Britton submitted his personal story to be included. 
· When we looked at the data we collected 7 themes were identified:
1. Get to know me 
2. Teach me to do my job
3. Help keep me balanced so my emotions do not interfere with my work performance
4. Make adjustments to the job site for ongoing success
5. Be a good role model! 
6. Recognize the importance of peer to peer connections
7. Know we may run into ongoing barriers, and keep supporting me!  
If employment professionals follow our recommendations, we can all hope and expect to see more people with developmental disabilities in the workforce. The suggestions identified in this paper should be incorporated into trainings for employment professionals. 


Siblings Report by:
Eric McVay 

Presented that the Sibling Conference for 2017 will be in Connecticut with a partnership with AAIDD.    

[bookmark: _Toc321668286]Next Board meeting
April 7 – 9, 2016  (SABE board meeting) Hampton Inn in Silver Springs, MD.  Rooms are $179.00 plus taxes.  The amount for the room will be closer to $200.00.
April 11 - 13, 2016  (Disability Policy Seminar)     


[bookmark: _Toc321668295]Meeting adjourned 1:00 pm   



Expenses
Business expenses	Accounting fees	Outside contract services	Information and technology	Operations	Other costs	Travel and meetings	599.0	1880.0	37980.0	77.0	1454.0	12.0	9168.0	

Revenue
Revenue	Project Vote	UofM Employment	Our Community Standing	Technology Handbook	SABE	43463.0	10000.0	60322.0	0.0	11262.0	Expense	Project Vote	UofM Employment	Our Community Standing	Technology Handbook	SABE	41079.0	750.0	56979.0	0.0	7694.0	
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